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left the Book of Names with a woman in the Ninety Isles for safekeeping."."I'm not a col. . ." I began. She leaned on the table with her elbows and
moved her hand.of the wizards of Roke had betrayed the island to the crafty men of Wathort, lowering its spells.Very few people ever spoke to
Gelluk unless he compelled them to. The spells by which he silenced, weakened, and controlled all who approached him were so habitual to him
that he gave them no thought. He was used to being listened to, not to listening. Serene in his strength and obsessed with his ideas, he had no
thought beyond them. He was not aware of Otter at all except as a part of his plans, an extension of himself. "Yes, yes, you will," he said, and
smiled again.."Wait," she said. "It seems that you don't understand a thing. After all, I gave you brit.".talked to some men off her. They said there
was nothing but fog and reefs all round where Roke was.flash that for the second time I was seeing the station, the mighty Terminal in which I
had.took it and opened it, a face emerged, the mouth open, the lips slightly twisted, thin; it regarded.He had half-consciously dreaded that Diamond
would triumph over him, asserting his power right away -- that mysterious, dangerous, incalculable power against which Golden's wealth and
mastery and dignity shrank to impotence..She stretched, feeling the ease of her body in the warmth, and her mind drifted back to Ivory. She had had
no one in her life to desire. When the young wizard first came riding by so slim and arrogant, she wished she could want him; but she didn't and
couldn't, and so she had thought him spell-protected. Rose had explained to her how wizards' spells worked 'so that it never enters your head nor
theirs, see, because it would take from their power, they say'. But Ivory, poor Ivory, had been all too unprotected. If anybody was under a spell of
chastity it must have been herself, for charming and handsome as he was she had never been able to feel a thing for him but liking, and her only
lust was to learn what he could teach her..behind it said, "Come in!"."I don't know what to tell you. Is it a custom that you don't go around
naked?".find the center. That's the question to ask. That's what to do..." As he muttered on to himself,."Why are we wasting time here?" he
demanded, as Tern let the bucket down into the well. "Are you.I did not understand..fear them, fear to be corrupted - no, but fear that to admit
women might change the rule they.hull and the edge of the platform yawned a meter-wide crevice. Caught off balance, unprepared.She broke off. I
knew what she wanted to say. I remained silent..There was a pause. He forgot that he had to answer in words. "I'd stay if I might," he said. "I'd.if he
was indeed in a plague-stricken place or an island under a curse. He went on. Between a.reign extended no farther south than Ilien and did not
include Felkway in the east, Paln and Semel.Archipelago. People who have a secret name that holds their power the way a diamond holds
light.murrain. The supply of food they had brought, meager to start with, was about to run out. Instead."Yes," said the Patterner. "What goes too
long unchanged destroys itself. The forest is for ever because it dies and dies and so lives. I will not let this dead hand touch me. Or touch the king
who brought us hope. A promise was made, made through me, I spoke it - "A woman on Gont" -I will not see that word forgotten."."Of course you
do! What does it matter what Tarry thinks? You already play the harp about nine.and obeying Losen, an old habit now, and well learned. They
credited him with the powers he had.and flew..less narrative content, and many are valued and preserved mostly for the tune..do and have, it can be
co-opted and degraded; but it survives commercial and didactic.their courtesy but the words would not come. She nodded stiffly to them, turned
round, and strode.transformation. He had in his day been fox, and bull, and dragonfly, and knew what it was to.finally beginning to understand who
was the master, who the slave..the True Speech. This could mean human wizards, or dragons, or both. In the arcane Lore of Paln,."When and where
did we begin to go too far? What have we forgotten, turned our back on,.man hesitated.."But - but Arren was King Lebannen -".Maybe she'll
destroy herself through our hands, in the end. But not through yours. False king,."But," said Dragonfly and stopped, caught by the argument. After
a while she said, "So a name has to be a gift?".He slept there, on the ground. At sunrise he got up and walked by the high road over to Re
Albi.."Avert!" Irian blurted out, making the sign to prevent word from becoming deed. None of the men smiled, and the Herbal belatedly made the
same gesture..her free. I know nothing. If you know how to be free, I beg you, teach me!".let a fair wind loose or to capture a contrary one. Maybe
it was only for show, but every.unbutton it, did not slip it off, just tore it, and let the shreds fall from her fingers, like trash..ignorant superstition,
practiced by women, paid for by peasants..Veil, with her gentle voice and smile, was implacable. She told Medra that though she had consented to
his remaining on Roke, it was to keep watch on him. "You broke through our defenses once," she said. "All that you say of yourself may be true,
and may not. What can you tell me that would make me trust you?".Gelluk's white face had gone whiter; his jaw trembled a little. He stood up,
suddenly, as he always did. "Take me there," he said, trying to control himself, but so violently compelling Otter to get up and walk that the young
man lurched to his feet and stumbled several steps, almost falling. Then he walked forward, stiff and awkward, trying not to resist the coercive,
passionate will that hurried his steps..After a while he said, "I could chase an etymology on the brink of doom ... But I think, Azver, that that's
where we are. We won't defeat him.".learning what we were I treated with indifference. Their dumbfoundedness did not concern me.Priestkings, In
the year 840 of the Archipelagan count, one of the two Priest-kings poisoned the.plumed feet of cart horses, fearless. The comfort of their breath on
his head. A long time ago. He.My eyes still closed, I touched my chest; I had my sweater on; if I'd fallen asleep without.gleaned from his sailors'
reports and the marvelous ancient charts kept in the palace. He studied.saw where Yaved was. It was the place where the ridges parted, just inland
from Gont Port; the.He helped her stand. He made no spell to protect or hide them. His strength had been used up. And though there was a great
magery in her, which had brought her with him every step of that strange journey into the valley and tricked the wizard into saying his name, she
knew no arts or spells, and had no strength left at all..shipping. Yevaud of Pendor was the only dragon to raid the Inward Lands after the time of
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the."Ah." Presently he said, "The Master Summoner is not old." And she got a sidelong look from those.His voice was the voice of the slave in the
stone tower. It was she who knew the true name of."Irian," he said, and now her name came easily, sweet and cool as spring water in his dry mouth.
"Irian, here's what you must do to enter the Great House...".shift, and he saw the infinitely delicate, tender rise of her breasts. He drew her to him
again,.chests and clothes-presses against an infestation of moths, he said, "Seems like you'd have your."Nothing to do with us, that lot at the old
place," Birch said, displeased. The tactful Ivory."I don't know it, sir."."You're there in the water, together, you and the child. You take away the
child-name. People may.doorway he made a hurried motion, a fist turned to an open palm. "Nesty says tell you that the.in the morning light. Gift
thought it was like seeing a prince ride oft, like something out of a.better. He knew that magic itself resists untruth. Conjuring, sleight of hand, and
false commerce.The young man, called Ivory, did not actually have his staff and cloak yet; he explained that he was to be made wizard when he
went back to Roke. The Masters had sent him out in the world to gain experience, for all the classes in the School cannot give a man the experience
he needs to be a wizard. Birch looked a little dubious at this, and Ivory reassured him that his training on Roke had equipped him with every kind
of magic that could be needed in Iria of Westpool on Way. To prove it, he made it seem that a herd of deer ran through the dining hall, followed by
a flight of swans, who marvellously soared through the south wall and out through the north wall; and lastly a fountain in a silver basin sprang up
in the centre of the table, and when the Master and his family cautiously imitated their wizard and filled their cups from it and tasted it, it was a
sweet golden wine. "Wine of the Andrades," said the young man with a modest, complacent smile. By then the wife and daughters were entirely
won over. And Birch thought the young man was worth his fee, although his own silent preference was for the dry red Fanian of his own vineyards,
which got you drunk if you drank enough, while this yellow stuff was just
honeywater..file:///D|/Documents%20and%20Settings/harry/...0%20LeGuin%20-%20Tales%20From%20Earthsea.txt (97 of 111) [2/5/2004
12:33:31 AM]."Straining," Heleth said, his hand still absently, gently patting the dirt as one might pat a scared cow. "Quite soon now, I think. Can
you hold the Gates open, my dear?".choppy seas, but never a storm or a troublesome wind. They put off and took on cargo at ports on.Summoner,
master of the spells that call the spirits of the living and the dead.looked at her as he spoke. "I am Kurremkarmerruk," he said to her. "As the Master
Namer here, I.file:///D|/Documents%20and%20Settings/harry/...0%20LeGuin%20-%20Tales%20From%20Earthsea.txt (22 of 111) [2/5/2004
12:33:30 AM].So they sailed south in Hopeful, landing first at malodorous Geath, and then in the guise of.suddenly the lion tore his rough shag
from my hands, turned his enormous head toward her, and.father, a sorcerer-prospector, over his choice of a teacher; his father had shouted that a
student."You won't find out. It's all lies, shams. Old men playing games with words. I wouldn't play their.herself, for charming and handsome as he
was she had never been able to feel a thing for him but.There were no inns on this road through what had once all been the Domain of Iria. As the
sun neared the western plains, they stopped at a farmhouse that offered stabling for the horses, a shed for the cart, and straw in the stable loft for the
carters. The loft was dark and stuffy and the straw musty. Ivory felt no lust at all, though Dragonfly lay not three feet from him. She had played the
man so thoroughly all day that she had half-convinced even him. Maybe she'll fool the old men after all! he thought, and grinned at the thought, and
slept..In Golden's understanding, money was power, but not the only power. There were two others, one.The deeds and lays that tell of raids by
dragons and counterforays by wizards portray the dragons as pitiless as any wild animal, terrifying, unpredictable, yet intelligent, sometimes wiser
than the wizards. Though they speak the True Speech, they are endlessly devious. Some of them clearly enjoy battles of wits with wizards,
"splitting arguments with a forked tongue." Like human beings, all but the greatest of them conceal their true names. In the lay Hasa's Voyage, the
dragons appear as formidable but feeling beings, whose anger at the invading human fleet is justified by their love of their own desolate domain.
They address the hero:.that sweater had been and how little it had in common with the fingers of a woman. Beneath a."I understand, no need to go
on. All right. So it's a kind of safety measure? Very strange!"."Oh, it's no good, I know it's no good. Nothing's any good with a drunkard," she said.
She wiped.down the path. He had not been standing there until the other mage said 'Ah." Irian stared from."Ged," he said. He bowed his head.
After a while he looked up and asked, "Will you take my name from me?".At the sides of our ramp appeared whirling green circles, like neon rings
suspended in.had held him. "Tell Thorion we will meet him on Roke Knoll," he said. "When he comes, we will be.glass was not glass at all; the
impression I had was of sitting on inflated cushions, and, looking.Archmage. He had been the Master Patterner and the kindest of all Dulse's
teachers at the School..thought), the man on the sheet would say that Olaf or I was similar to himself -- we were not so.try to close himself off to it.
"I will not work in the service of evil!" he told himself. Then.way, so that she began to wonder if men from foreign parts were all so much handier
about the.Early never disregarded any triviality Hound mentioned, because so many of them had proved not to be trivial. He disliked the old man
for that, and because he was unshakable. He never praised Hound, and used him as seldom as possible, but Hound was too useful not to
use..developed. In among the chestnuts there were a lot of pines, which could be felled and sold for."Do that," the old mage said..she was proud of
her strong arms, her energy and skill..clothes on, foul as they were from days and days of travel. There was a pair of shoes under the.This is a tale
of those times. Some of it is taken from the Book of the Dark, and some comes from.woods, walking a bit stiffly and scratching his head as he
went, as people do when half awake..court for the general good and to study the ethical bases and constraints of their practice..icy north and there
sucked their blood. In villages on Way and Feikway they still tell children.But before that and after are the streams. Caves, stones, hills. Trees. The
earth. The darkness of."He was only a child, and the wizards of that household can't have been wise men, for they used little wisdom or gentleness
with him. Maybe they were afraid of him. They bound his hands and gagged his mouth to keep him from making spells. They locked him in a
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cellar room, a room of stone, until they thought him tamed. Then they sent him away to live at the stables of the great farm, for he had a hand with
animals, and was quieter when he was with the horses. But he quarreled with a stable boy, and turned the poor lad into a lump of dung. When the
wizards had got the stable boy back into his own shape, they tied up the child again, and gagged his mouth, and put him on a ship for Roke. They
thought maybe the Masters there could tame him.".watched and listened and was still, he watched and listened and was still. So they did for
several.It was hard for him to lie. He thought he was awkward at it because he had no practice. Hound knew.Growing old, Elehal wearied of the
passions and questions of the school and was drawn more and more to the trees, where she went alone, as far as the mind can go. Medra walked
there too, but not so far as she, for he was lame..They set off along the wharves, asking for a ship bound south that might take a wizard and his
prentice to the Isle of the Wise, and soon enough they found a heavy trader bound for Wathort, whose master would carry the wizard for goodwill
and the prentice for half-price. Even half-price was half the cheese money, but they would have the luxury of a cabin, for Sea Otter was a decked,
two-masted ship.."Trust," the young man said. "Yes. But against- Against them?- Gelluk's gone. Maybe Losen will fall now. Will it make any
difference? Will the slaves go free? Will beggars eat? Will justice be done? I think there's an evil in us, in humankind. Trust denies it. Leaps across
it. Leaps the chasm. But it's there. And everything we do finally serves evil, because that's what we are. Greed and cruelty. I look at the world, at
the forests and the mountain here, the sky, and it's all right, as it should be. But we aren't. People aren't. We're wrong. We do wrong. No animal
does wrong. How could they? But we can, and we do. And we never stop.".Otter felt as if he were being brought back to vivid life from
interminable, dreary, dazed half."They say," said Ayo from the shadows, "that there's an island where the rule of justice is kept as it was under the
Kings..Silence apparently did not notice the pause or the extreme softness of Dulse's voice. "Milk,.Gelluk had never met a man he feared. A few
wizards had crossed his path strong enough to make him wary of them, but he had never known one with skill and power equal to his own..They
had little trust in men. A man had betrayed them. Men had attacked them. It was men's ambitions, they said, that had perverted all the arts to ends
of gain. "We do not deal with their governments," said tall Veil in her mild voice..quieted. From it something rose, coming close, coming clear, the
image he had seen down in the.He did as he often did, made a little design out of whatever lay to hand: on the bit of sand on.The Creation of Ea
contains no clear references to an original unity and eventual separation of dragons and humans, but this may be because the poem in its presumed
original form, in the Language of the Making, dated back to a time before the separation. The best evidence in the poem for the common origin of
dragons and humans is the archaic Hardic word in it that is commonly understood as "people" or "human beings," alath. This word is by etymology
(from the True Runes Atl and Htha) "word-beings," "those who say words," and therefore could mean, or include, dragons. Sometimes the word
used is alherath, "true-word-beings," "those who say true words," speakers of the True Speech. This could mean human wizards, or dragons, or
both. In the arcane Lore of Paln, it is said, that word is used to mean both wizard and dragon..The leaves of the trees spoke, she said, and the
shadows could be read. "I am learning to read them," she said..foraging in the pastures of dry, frosty grass. They could not keep the cattle bunched
for long,.jacket around his shoulders and gave him water from his flask. Then he squatted beside him, his.They came out again among the
ploughlands and pastures in the warm evening. As they walked back to.there, not many of them. They were not buying or selling. There were no
booths or stalls set up..intellectual and moral discipline for the art magic, gathering wizards to work together at the.to speak a Summoning instead,
and the spell had begun to work before he realised what he was doing.(From her it passed through her descendants for over five hundred years to
the last heirs of."Tailoring?"."Hah!" said Golden. "Well! I will say I'm glad of it, son." He ate a small porkpie in one mouthful. "Being a wizard,
going to Roke, all that, it never seemed real, not exactly. And with you off there, I didn't know what all this was for, to tell you the truth. All my
business. If you're here, it adds up, you see. It adds up. Well! But listen here, did you just run off from the wizard? Did he know you were
going?".frightened, and did not know what he was frightened of. The wizard, the power, the spell... It was.earlier departure, did not surprise them.
They must have had a reaction of this type catalogued, it.since the North Reach is isolated and thinly populated, and the Kargad people have held
themselves."Because of children," I explained. "You can't raise children on such ships, and even if.He swept out the dust and leaves that had blown
in the open door across the polished wood. He set Heleth's mattress and blanket in the sun to air. "I'll stay here a while," he thought. "It's a good
house." After a while he thought, "I might keep some goats.".anything much for her daughter, but never hurt her, never scolded her, and gave her
whatever she.Sometimes he idly made a fist and then turned his hand over opening the palm, but nobody here.up ten feet tall and struck Sunbright
into a lump of coal with lightning, before foaming at the.the connotations of the rune translated into Hardic. The names of commonly used runes
such as Pirr.The ship's weatherworker came aboard just before they sailed, no Roke wizard but a weatherbeaten fellow in a worn sea-cloak. Ivory
flourished his staff a little in greeting him. The sorcerer looked him up and down and said, "One man works weather on this ship. If it's not me, I'm
off.".by heart, so as to be able to speak or sing it with others and teach it to children, is considered."Many claimed Maharion's throne, but none
could keep it, and the quarrels of the claimants divided.to the palace, just to hear the news, and what do I see? I see old King Pirate standing on
his."I'd always counted on your going into the family business," Golden said. His tone was neutral, and Diamond said nothing. "Have you had any
ideas of what you want to do?".And we were at it when the old men came in! I showed 'em! And if I could have got you in, I'd have.he was what he
had called a sending or was there in flesh and blood. Nothing about him appeared.the parents died young. So not much heed was paid to him, until
they had to take notice of him
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